NEWS FROM THE NEW ZEALAND OFFICE OF STEP OUT IN FAITH by Joy Johnson

SUZANNES VISIT TO NEW ZEALAND this year from 15th March to 3rd of April has been a great blessing, both with the messages she has brought and also with the Word being confirmed by miracles of physical healings and healings of the emotional traumatic events in people's lives. We give all Praise to God for His Kindness and Goodness in all that happened in the meetings.

In the last week of the meetings, a new level of the manifest presence of God was experienced and for myself personally these experiences have propelled me into a deeper longing of wanting to enter this level of His presence daily.

Worshipping our Lord in His tangible presence is a whole new level of intimacy, fellowship and revelation. I was so grateful for Suzanne's teaching on the Tabernacle and how the items in the Tabernacle represent the different levels of prayer. They also represent the need of personal surrender to God at each level that leads us into the Holy of Holies worship. Amazing teachings that carry the seeds of personal revival - thank you Suzanne.

BIBLE SCHOOL WORK

Geoffrey Auma our Director for the East African work is doing an amazing job co-ordinating both the orphan work of building schools so orphans can attend, and overseeing all the Bible Schools in Uganda and Kenya. We are so grateful to him for his tireless work and effort on behalf of Step Out in Faith Ministries.

This year a new school has been built at Kibaale in Uganda, along with a toilet block and tank for clean water. This school building will be able to host the Kibaale Bible School. Praise God for this.

Late last year we finished a primary school at Kasana, Uganda and in March this year, we have just started a new Bible School in the school building. After conducting an evangelistic outreach into this area, 42 people gave their lives to the Lord so this was a wonderful start to this new Bible School. People wanting to attend the church the next Sunday could not all fit into the church as it was too small, so they had to stand outside.

The photo below is of the Bible School students at our Kamwenge Bible School in Uganda and the baptism service which included two of the students. Others were also baptised at this time as many are wanting to put their lives right with God as a result of being convicted by the Holy Spirit as they go through the Bible School material. We give our thanks to God for the lives being transformed.

EVANGELISM

The monthly evangelistic outreaches by the students into the communities surrounding our Bible Schools is continuing, and God has been blessing this work with many people committing their lives to Christ. On an outreach to Lake George in Uganda, many fishermen were spoken to about Christ and tracts were given out which resulted in 78 people coming to the Lord. The new converts were then handed over to the churches in the area for on-going contact with them.

We are extremely grateful to those who support this work by praying and through their financial giving as it enables us to train Pastors and students with Biblical knowledge and also to train them in the task of evangelism. Thank you so much we do appreciate you.

Please continue to keep us in your prayers

Blessings, Joy Johnson

New Zealand Office. 12c Wales Street, Rangiora. Email johnsonj@clear.net.nz Phone 03 3138885 Account Westpac, Rangiora, 0306745098 00



